CONTINUED MEETING - DECEMBER 27, 1983

A continued meeting of the Pikeville Board of Commissioners was held on December 27, 1983 in the Old City Hall Meeting Room on Division Street.

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Mayor Pro Tem Harding Dawahare. Members present were: Commissioner Robert Page, Harding Dawahare, Buford Johnson, and Roy Alexander. Mayor Hambley was absent.

A list of Community Development Bills for the Child Development Center Project were presented to the Commission for approval of payment in the amount of \$37,388.71. Buford Johnson made the motion to approve payment. Robert Page seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Buford Johnson made the motion to approve the \$2,255.00 Volunteer Fireman's Payroll for the last half of 1983. Robert Page seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Commissioner Alexander voiced his opposition to the way the bid notice for surplus equipment was handled. He stated that it was his understanding that the notice would not be ran until after the first of the year and that the bids could be rejected if not suitable. Mr. Alexander stated that the bid was ran in the Afpalachian News-Express and said nothing about the City being able to reject unsuitable bids. He also objected to the bid not being ran in other newspapers and the municipal paper. Mr. Alexander suggested that the bid notice be redone if bids cannot be rejected.

It was announced that there would be a work session held at City Hall on January 5, 1984 at 1:30 p.m. with Clark Potter to discuss the Turntable Hollow Project. It was suggested that the City Engineers be present for this meeting.

Due to the inclement weather, several items were passed over and will be taken up at the next regular meeting on January 9, 1984

Buford Johnson made the motion to adjourn. Robert Page seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

PPROVED NO.

Pro Tem